Strong Foundations Charter School


Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes
April 15, 2020
5:30 p.m.

Present: Dina Condodemetraky, Mark Sisti, Heather Warfield, Bri Rys, Jocelyn Perez, Chris Carrier, and Beth McClure (not a board member) 
1. Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 5:31 p.m. The meeting was held via teleconference using a number published on the SFCS event calendar.
2. Secretary’s Report

· Vote on Meeting minutes for March 25, 2020: Motion to accept by Sisti, second by Carrier. Motion passed unanimously
3. Treasurer’s Report and Manifest
· Review and vote on March report and manifest: Motion to accept by Rys, second by Perez. Motion passed unanimously.
4. Principal’s Report
· Remote learning update: Teachers are doing well. We have begun having four days of assignments and one day of catch up and a fun activity. Teachers are online during instructional hours all five days to help students. Special education services take place every day. Some students are not learning as much as they would in the classroom, a few are not working as hard as they normally do. This can be due to distractions, lack of monitoring at home either because parents are working or, for older students, parents not knowing how to check for incomplete work. Teachers have been informing administration, and parents are called to let them know. If students are allowed back during the summer, the plan is to have a more robust summer program for those students. Carrier asked if there was a pattern to student difficulty. McClure sees it as more of an issue with older students. Warfield asked what supports will put in place in case this happens again. Suggested could hire a consultant who teaches online to explain online instruction. There is a difference between an IT person and an Educational Technology person. Board thinks that hiring a consultant would be a good idea. McClure agrees, especially because of the chance we may be in this position again.
· Other impacts of working remotely and training: PACE training and meetings not occurring. Waivers have been approved extending use of Title funds next year. There are hiring challenges conducting interviews. NH State Assessment waived.

· CARE Act impact: Applied for Paycheck Protection Program for 2 ½ months of average 2019 payroll, application accepted.  McClure only applied for the payroll amount. Sisti provided a tip: When we obtain the amount, open up a separate account at the bank to put it in. Sequester out that amount and pay payroll out of it. That will make accounting for use of the money clearer and easier.
· Grant funding: Flexibility of time to use and allowable uses. Plan to use for summer programming.
5. Old Business
· Review technology policy, first reading: Carrier asked about a section under “Unacceptable Use #4” about not being able to use the network for advertising, political, etc. Add: “that does not advance the purposes of SFCS.” Other than that, the board had no additional suggestions. Condodemetraky noted that #8 of Unacceptable Use would take care of the previous difficulty we had with a parent’s concern regarding racist speech on an outside network.
· Budget review, discussion, vote: Budget is altered by the infusion of cash. McClure asked about the possibility of an additional up to $2,000 per faculty member to keep competitive. It would add about $80,000 to our payroll for the year. McClure will revise budget for the next board meeting.
6. New business

· Board member terms: Sisti’s term ending and can’t be renewed, Carrier’s term ending but can be renewed. Perez can return.
· New board members: Sliva qualified and willing to return, parent board member to nominate. David Vicinanzo is willing.
7. Public comment: None
8. Other business: Condodemetraky asked if board should further discuss whether to extend remote learning. Board felt that we need to listen to the Governor, but alternatively we could meet after he announces to determine a plan if needed.
9. Meeting adjourned at 6:20 p.m.
Date of next meetings: May 20, 2020 and June 17, 2020 at 5:30 p.m. at 715 Riverwood Drive, Pembroke, NH or through remote means as determined by the Board of Trustees
***
	Trustee
	Term

	Dina Condodemetraky (Chair)
	3 Year Term – Sep 2019 to Aug 2022 

	Mark Sisti
	3 Year Term – Sep 2017 to Aug 2020

	Bri Rys
	3 Year Term –   Sep 2019 to Aug 2022

	Jocelyn Perez
	1 Year Term – Sep 2019 to Aug 2020

	Heather Warfield
	3 year term – Sep 2018 to Aug 2021

	Chris Carrier (Treasurer)
	3 year term - Sep 2017 to Aug 2020

	Open (parent)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2019 to Aug 2020

	Open (parent)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2019 to Aug 2020

	Open (member at large)
	2 year term - Sep 2019 to Aug 2021
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